

FÉDÉRATION INTERNATIONALE DES ÉCHECS

Recognized by the International Olympic Committee 9 Syggrou Ave., 11743 Athens, Greece Tel.: (+30) 2109212047, Fax: (+30) 2109212859, Email: office@fide.com www.fide.com

LA BRANCHE DE LA FIDE EN RUSSIE

Tel: (007) 495-357-18-00, Fax: (007) 495-357-18-00, E-mail: fideberik@gmail.com

Since the last FIDE Presidential Board in Athens in March 2017, FIDE Moscow Office has fulfilled the works as follows:

- 1. Coordination and assistance in preparation of the World Team Championship in Khanty-Mansiysk.
- 2. Meeting with the Minister of Education of the RF Mrs. Vasiljeva.
- 3. Meeting with the Minister of Sports of the RF Mr. Kolobkov.
- 4. Meeting with the representatives of the Moscow Government.
- 5. Preparation of the meeting of FIDE President with the President of Russia.
- 6. Organization of the official visit of the Permanent Secretary of the Ministry of Basic Education of Botswana to Moscow and participation in her visit to the Russian Chess Museum and to a chess school.
- 7. Talks with leadership of Young Presidents Organization, Russia.
- 8. Meetings with the leaders of the Khanty-Mansiysk Autonomous Okrug and Yakut Republic, RF.
- 9. Participation in the round table meeting in the Civic Chamber of the Russian Federation, dealing with chess education.
- 10. Opening ceremony of the Chess Club and the Chess Day celebration in Astana.
- 11. Participation in the opening ceremony of the 5th Indore and Martial Arts in Ashgabat, Turkmenistan.
- 12. And many other meetings and negotiations.

Berik Balgabaev

Director of the FIDE Moscow Office